January 13, 1960

Mrs. E. C. Wenzlaff Route 1 Black Rock, Arkansas

Dear Madame:

There has come repeatedly to my attention, reports from the various brethren, concerning your publication with the same name as ours.

It seems to be a question as to who has the prior and legal claim to the use of the name. Our publication is registered at the United States Post Office as second class matter, on June 29th, 1915. I am wondering if your publication is also registered under the same name.

I hardly think this could be, as one is required to have an original name, different from any already registered, in order to obtain a second class permit.

If that is the case, then it would seem that we have the prior and legal claim to the use of the name.

However, we have no desire to be difficult in the matter. In fact, we have every desire to conduct ourselves as Christian brethren in all congeniality, but we feel that the continued use of the name is hardly fair to us.

We would appreciate a letter stating your feelings in the matter.

Respectfully yours,

Donald E. Mote Assistant Editor